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YOUR CONSTITUENT MS C PECK, RAILWAY COTTAGES, IPSWICH -

Thank you for your letter of 10 July 2012. As you are aware the examination of Network
Rail’s application for development consent in this case closed on 22 March 2012. Foilowing
the close of the examination the Examining Authority prepared a Report of Findings and
Conclusions, and this report was submitted to the Secretary of State for Transport on 12
June 2012.

Section 107(1) of the Planning Act 2008 provides that: “The Secretary of State is under a
duty to decide an application for an order granting development consent by the end of the
period of 3 months beginning with ...the end of the day on which the Secretary of State
receives a report on the application...”. The Secretary of State’s decision is therefore
expected no later than 12 September 2012.

Following the decision on the application by the Secretary of State, the Secretary of State’s
statement of reasons and the Examining Authority’s report and recommendation will be
made available on our website, and a notification sent to each person who is an interested
party in relation to the apphcatlon
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Sir Michael Pitt
Chief Executive
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http://www.planningportal. gov.uk/planning/appeals/planninginspectorate






